

PENNSYLVANIA WAR VETERANS COUNCIL, INC.



PO Box 2324, Harrisburg, PA 17105 - 2324

717 - 730 - 9100

November 30, 2021

To whom it may concern,

The Pennsylvania War Veterans Council (PWVC) considered a presentation by Mr. George Leone, Chair and President of the Homecoming 250 Navy Marine Corps to celebrate in 2025 the creation of the military services that enabled and defend our independence in their birthplace of Philadelphia and the Delaware River. The thirteen veterans organizations that consist of The Pennsylvania War Veterans Council voted to endorse this petition at a meeting held on November 4, 2021.

The PWVC recognizes the importance of celebrating this important event at its birthplace and intends to continue support needed as the strength of collaborative relationships is instrumental in keeping veterans causes in the spotlight.

If you have any questions regarding this endorsement, please contact my office at 717-730-9100.

Sincerely,

J. Woody Hogan

Secretary

Pennsylvania War Veterans Council

JRH/knds